
 

PROXY VOTING POLICY 
 
 

The Board has adopted Proxy Voting Policies and Procedures (the “Policies”) on behalf of the Trust 
which delegate the responsibility for voting proxies to the Advisor, subject to the Board’s continuing 
oversight. The Policies require that the Advisor vote proxies received in a manner consistent with the 
best interests of the Fund and its shareholders. The Policies also require the Advisor to present to the 
Board, at least annually, the Advisor’s Proxy Policies (as defined below) and a record of each proxy voted 
by the Advisor on behalf of the Fund, including a report on the resolution of all proxies identified by the 
Advisor as involving a conflict of interest. The Advisor has also adopted the following Proxy Voting 
Policies and Procedures (“Advisor’s Proxy Policies”). 
 
The Advisor has adopted Proxy Policies that underscore the Advisor’s concern that all proxies voting 
decisions be made in the best interest of each Fund’s shareholders. The Advisor considers each proxy 
proposal individually and makes decisions on a case-by-case basis. At all times, however, the Advisor 
will act in a prudent and diligent manner intended to enhance the economic value of the assets of a 
Fund. 
 
The Advisor believes that market conditions and other economic considerations will influence how 
decisions are made on proxy proposals. Where a proxy proposal raises a material conflict between the 
Advisor’s interests and a Fund’s interests, the Advisor will disclose the conflict to the Board and obtain 
the Board’s consent to vote or direct the matter to an independent third party, selected by the Board, 
for a vote determination. If the Board’s consent or the independent third party’s determination is not 
received in a timely manner, the Advisor will abstain from voting the proxy. 
 
The Trust will file a Form N-PX, with the Fund’s complete proxy voting record for the 12 months ended 
June 30, no later than August 31st of each year.  Form N-PX for the Fund will be available without 
charge, upon request, by calling toll-free 1-855-654-6639 and on the SEC’s website at www.sec.gov. 


